
SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, June 23, 2013 
 

 

Greeter ............................................................................... Janet Dunn 

Ushers .............................................. Paul Lewellen & Tracy Woollen 

Lay Reader .................................................................... Teresa Gentry 

Offertory Elder .................................................................. Dave Davis 

Praying Elder .................................................................... Carol Davis 

Sound & Video ................................................................. Ralph Fredd 

Easy Worship .................................................................. Janie Monroe 

Deacon Serving Team ................................ . Jennifer Sanders-Captain    

Sandra Ahlum & Lent Johnson, Julie Walley, Denise Hudson 

Sandy Conn, Janet Dunn, Curt & Cheryl Wood 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Lou Yates & Amy Erwin 
 

 

Hospital Calls -June 25 & 27 ...............................Dave & Carol Davis 

Van Drivers ........................................................ Mike & Angie Wood 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

Lectionary Readings for June 23, 2013 

1 Kings 19:1-4 (5-7), 8-15a; Psalms 42 & 43 

Isaiah 65:1-9 & Psalm 22:19-28;  

Galatians 3:23-29; Luke 8:26-39 

 
************************************************ 

 

Youth Summer Sunday School will begin on Sunday, 

June 16!  We will meet at 8:15 on the 3rd floor of 

the Dulaney building. This is for pre-school through 

middle school ages. We will be doing special 

activities and projects as a big group.   
 

Anyone wanting to meet and have fun with some of our youth can 

volunteer to assist by calling Teresa Gentry or Tammy Heimer. 

 
 

 

 

Hats Off To Women Is A Success! 
 

Thanks to the women who wore hats to church on Mother's 
Day, CWF will donate $75 to Week of Compassion.  ($1 for each 
hat worm.)  
 

Reminder to the Men- CWF will donate $1 to Week of 
Compassion  for each male (ages birth - 100+) who wears a hat 
to church on Father's Day.  (fun hats, team hats, etc.)  Thanks 
for your support. 
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SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, June 16, 2013 
 

 

Greeters .......................................................... Kevin & Chrisy Adkins 

Ushers ........................................ Mary Jane Gregory & Martha Smith 

Lay Reader ....................................................................... Dick Motley 

Offertory Elder .......................................................... Henry Wasowicz 

Praying Elder ............................................................ Debra Wasowicz 

Sound & Video ................................................................. Rich Dauma 

Easy Worship .................................................................... Barry Casey 

Deacon Serving Team ....................................... . Carl Watson-Captain     

Gay Saxbury, Jim Millan, Tracy Woollen, Lou Yates, 

Sherry Lewellen, Lisa Gordley, Stacy Richards, Kaitlyn Willing 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Ernie Giroux & Bonnie Kinsel 
 

 

Hospital Calls -June 18 & 20 ...................... Pat Cowder & Letha King 

Van Drivers ..................................................... Tim & Susan Ledbetter 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

Lectionary Readings for June 16, 2013 

1 Kings 21:1-10, (11-14), 15-21a & Psalm 5:1-8 

2 Samuel 11:26-12:10, 13-15 & Psalm 32 

Galatians 2:15-21; Luke 7:36-8:3 

 
*************************************** 

 
 

STARTING THIS WEEK !!!   Several people came together to 

share following the Sundays in May as we talked about the WHY’s 

and Josh McDowell’s book.   We will resume our meetings in the 

parlor following the 9:30 service each week as we now talk about 

How, Where, & When God uses us, or we see Him in another 

person or event.  Come join us at 10:40 until Noon during the 

summer and let’s talk. -Pastor Steve 

A
D

D
R

E
S

S
 S

E
R

V
IC

E
 R

E
Q

U
E

S
T

E
D

 

  N
O

N
-P

R
O

F
IT

 
U

.S
.P

O
S

T
A

G
E

 P
A

ID
 

H
A

N
N

IB
A

L
, M

O
 

P
E

R
M

IT
 N

O
. 2

4
 

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
 

Office ......................................................................... 573-221-0783 

Office Hours ................................. Weekdays 8:30 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

Fax Number ............................................................... 573-221-8709 

Church Email ............................................... firstcc3@sbcglobal.net 

Church Website and Online Messenger ............. fcchannibal.org  

WEeCare Office ........................................................ 573-221-6858 

Steve Barker, Senior Minister 

Mariah Weyand, Youth Minister 

Anita Groner, Secretary/Office Manager 

Anita Foster, WEeCare Director; 

Jason Lovelace, Custodian 



 

 

 

My sincere thanks to my church family for your prayers, visits, 

and the carnation during my stay in the hospital. -Louise Wilson 
 

 

 

Congrats to Grandparents Brad and Donna Willett on the 
birth of Cameron Olivia Heater on May 20.  Cameron was born 
to Nate and Krissy (Willett) Heater of St. Louis and she 
weighed 8 lbs. and was 21” long. 

 

 

 

 

 

SECOND SUNDAYS! 
Our June 9th service marked the beginning of a new effort sponsored by 
the Division of Evangelism and Church Growth.  On the 2nd Sunday of each 
month we will put a spotlight on some of the traditions of our church, our 
denomination, events, and opportunities here at First Christian.  It is our 
hope that we can provide insight and enthusiasm among us for the 
workings of our church.  We need to know and be proud & enthusiastic so 
that we can share that with others.  This past Sunday we highlighted that 
this is the 175th anniversary year of our church!  175 years…WOW!  Most 
of us don’t know things that are 175 years old.    
 
Our church started in 1838, shortly after Hannibal was founded and while 
many entities have come and gone, we are still here.  For a fun side note 
we read in our church history that at one time the congregation paid the 
minister with garden items, canned goods, and even a live chicken.  We 
followed up on this and on Sunday we gave Pastor Steve canned venison, 
tomatoes, other garden veggies and the fixings to make some stew….as 
part of his June salary!   

PRAYER CONCERNS: Jim King-leukemia; Carroll Edwards; Beverly 

LaGrand; Yvonne Cassidy; Serena Witthaus; Sheila Combs;   J.C. 

Brenault; Zach Gibbons; Dick Furniss; Becky Blessing; Jack Hams; 

Amy Davis; Vernon Saxbury; Scott McLeod-heart attack; Scott 

Kuhlman; Louise Wilson; Neil Utterback; Don & Dick Akright (Lou 

Yates’ brothers); Jim Lovelace & Ray McKay (Lou Yates’ brothers-in-

law); Lisa Willett-her husband, Bob, died on Friday; Debbie Wisdom-

her husband, Jerry, died on Friday; Cat Labuary (co-worker of Amy 

Erwin); The Joiner family  upon the  death of their 2 year old son. 

 

If you have a new prayer concern, please fill out the blue request form 

in the pew and place in the offering plate. Your request will be added 

to the prayer list. Please contact Mary Pollard at 221-5708 if you have 

a request to be placed on the Prayer Chain.  
 

Please Note:  Due to privacy concerns, we will not place a request in 

the newsletter unless the box has been checked on the prayer slip.  

 

*The Prayer List will be cleared in the first newsletter of each 

month. Please fill out a new slip if you wish your request to be 

continued. 

  

                         BARKER’S BYTES... 
 

HOLY SUNDAY-what a wonderful day we had at the Ole Thyme 

Picnic.  Worship was great and exciting as we heard from five people 

share their faith journey stories or witness/testimony.  The power of 

God is so much alive within our congregation and how wonderful it is 

to hear your stories and your willingness to share them with others.  

Thank you to those who spoke. God is awesome and able to 

accomplish more than we ever dreamed as we work together in the 

Holy Spirit to see and to be the F.A.C.E. of Jesus in our congregation 

and community. 
 

 
 

I would like to express a heart felt thank you to all who 
came to the  Clean Up Day on June 1st. We were able to 
get a lot of things done. We did some work in the 
WeeCare rooms and threw out a lot of stuff that was on 
the 3rd floor. There was a mass scrubbing in the kitchen. 
Many of us thought the walls were actually tan, but little 
did we know, they were white-who knew!  
 

We still have some concrete work to do out front but as we all 
know the weather has not been very good for that. So, please help 
me in expressing a huge thanks to: Tracy & Lindsey Woollen, Sue 
Giroux, Deb & Henry Wasowicz, Mike & Angie Wood, Mary Jane 
Gregory, Bill & Karen Hams, Al Kennett, Bill Webber, Connie 
Roberts, and my always supportive family. I will have pics to share 
on the big screen soon.- Kevin Adkins, Property Chairman 
 
 

 

My wife (Dixie) and I (Phil) were visiting 

Hannibal a couple weeks ago and attended your 

service.  I just wanted to say thank you for 

making us feel welcome and part of your 

church.  I could not tell you how many people 

came up to us and welcomed us to your church!  That particular 

Sunday, your Minister Barker and JC were giving their personal 

testimony.  How powerful and moving were their stories!  My wife 

and I talked on our drive home how we wished we could be at your 

church social and hear and share more about your church.  There had 

also been a severe storm go through the area and a church family's 

home had been damaged.  The father spoke about the church family 

coming forward in their time of need.  Again, how Powerful!  We 

could tell this is a strong church family.  

  

Thanks again for making our visit to your church very moving and 

welcome!  We will be back!  -Phil Riedel 

 

                                    JUNE Birthdays & Anniversaries 
16 .......................................................Phyllis Edwards, Jack Richmond 

 Kristin Doyle, Michelle Allen 

17 .............................................................. Lisa Gordley, Ethan Mobley 

18 .................................................................. Paul Bleigh, Bill Scheiner 

 Sue Taylor, Emberly Lane 

19 .............................................................................. Evan Paul Harder 

20 ......................................... Betty Hams, Glenda Brice, Lindsey Ayers 

21 .............................................. Mark Peer, Sherri Robison, A.J. Wood 

22 ................................................................................... John Peterson 
  

******************************** 
16 ..................................................................... David & Sherre Mobley 

17 ........................................................................... Dick & Darla Motley 

18 .......................................................................... Curt & Cheryl Wood 

19 .......................................................................... Bill & Kelly Sherman 

21 ................................ William & Dorothy Collier, Phil & Kathy Livesay 

 
 

MixFest is a local free concert you donõt want to miss. 

Saturday, June 15 we will meet at the church at 4:30 to 

see The Corners and For King and Country in Quincyõs 

Upper Mooreman Park. We will return around 9 pm. 
 

Mission trip participants will meet at the church at 7:00 am on Sunday, 

June 16th to travel to Saint Paul, MN. Pray for the 14 participants that will 

be experiencing lots of ways to be the F.A.C.E. of Jesus in St. Paul.  
 

Please take the time this summer to send camp mail! There is a list of 

campers and dates just outside the church office. Receiving mail at camp is 

fun and exciting. When you hear your name called and get to sing in front of 

your peers to receive your mail, you canõt help but feel loved by your church 

family. Letõs flood our campers with record amounts of mail this summer. 

 

Steve & Kane Wilson will be attending òTry-Itó Camp June 21.  Send their 

mail to: Rickman Conference Center 

  Steve & Kane Wilson 

  Try-It Camp 

  3519 Bennett Lane 

  Jefferson City, MO 65101 

 

 
 

Yes! We still need you to help with Vacation Bible 

School July 14-18. Call Mariah and let her know how 

you are willing to serve 217-440-4451. 



June 2013                      *Please save this calendar as it replaces 

                                                the weekly calendar in the Messenger 

 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

      *1 
8:00 am Work Day  

at the Church  

*2  
8:15 Adult SS  

9:30 Worship  

Home Communion  

*3 
1:30 p.m. Partners in                  

Prayer  

*4 
 

6:00  pm Pinkie Pals  

*5 
 

1:00 pm CWF meet  

in the Parlor  

 

8:00 pm Al Anon  

*6 

 

 
7:00 pm  Softball  

*7 *8 

9 
 

 

9:30 am Old Thyme 

Worship and Picnic  

at Mark Twain Cave  

10 
1:30 p.m. Partners in                  

Prayer  
 

6:00 pm WEeCare 

Meeting -Parlor  

11 12 
5:00 pm Anniversary  

Committee Mtg  
 

7:00 pm Budget Mtg.  
 

8:00 pm Al Anon  

13 
 

6:30 pm GNO  

Music Under the Stars 

 

9:00 pm  Softball  

14 15 

16  Fatherõs Day 
 

8:15 Adult SS  

9:30 Worship  
 

Youth Mission Trip  

 June 16--22 

17 
1:30 p.m. Partners in                  

Prayer  

18 19 

 

 
8:00 pm Al Anon  

20 

 

 
8:00 pm Softball  

21 22 

23 
 

8:15 Adult SS  

9:30 Worship  

 

 

24 
1:30 p.m. Partners in                  

Prayer  

25 26 

 

 

 
8:00 pm Al Anon  

27 

 

 

 
6:00 pm Softball  

28 29 

30 
 

8:15 Adult SS  

9:30 Worship  

     *Pastor Steve will be           

on vacation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, June 1  Disciple Concert at 

Nelson Park in Lebanon, MO. Meet at FCC at 

3:00 pm. Free event.  Bring money for 1 meal. 

Plan on staying the night at the Weyandõs (111 N. 

11 St.) when we return late. We will attend 

church at FCC, 9:30 Sunday morning.  

 

Wednesday, June 5  N e w  M e m b e r 

Initiations 6:00-8:00 at FCC. 

 

Monday, June 10 ð 15  CYF Conference (Camp 

for high school students). Registration forms 

available at church office. Fee $175.00. 

 

Wednesday, June 12  Fun City, 10:00ñ7:00. 

Bring money for 2 meals. FCC pays your water 

park admission. (JYF is invited to this event). 

 

Saturday, June 15  MixFest:  For King and 

Country and The Corners. Quincy, Upper 

Moorman Park. Free event. 2:00-6:30. 

 

Sunday, June 16 ð 22   Saint Paul, MN Mission 

Trip. 

 

Wednesday,  June 19  Dinner and a Movie. 

Bring $10.00.  

 

Wednesday,  June 26  Swimming and Sõmores 

at Mark Twain Lake, 5:30-8:30.  

 

Thursday, June 27 - 30  Spirit Song Fest @ 

Kingõs Island. Register with form and $125.00 by 

June 12. Theme park and tons of concerts. 

Check it out at spiritsongfest.com. 




